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We start every meeting with a socializing period from 6:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 
At 6:30 p.m., we start our membership meeting that consists of: Door Prize 
Drawings (Junior and Adult), General Business and a Short Program. We 

have a Live Auction (must be a member to enter items in the auction & limit 
of 5 items per meeting) that begins at 7 p.m. YNs have their own  

meeting during the auction. We like to dismiss before 8:45 pm if at all  
possible. 

Editor’s Corner 
  

            
 As I put this together, the holidays are upon 
us. And along with the normal holiday crazy, we have 
the added stress of the ‘COVID crazy’.  Thanksgiving 
is easy for my family. It’s just the three of us and the 
dog. So, no fuss, no muss. But Christmas? That’s 
when the fun begins! Now it’s time to look for larger 
spaces to meet in because social distancing is a thing! 
At least my Christmas shopping is done. 
 A big thank you to Jim & Judy C for putting 
on the show; everyone who worked it – both adults 
and YNs; our vendors; our security and our shoppers. 
Despite the pandemic, we had a great turn out. It was 
a hectic weekend. But it was worth it. A job well 
done everyone!  Now, it’s time to start working on 
next year’s show. 
 Hope everyone can make it to the next meet-
ing. It is our awards meeting. So plan to be there. And 

remember if Springfield Public Schools are closed 
due to the weather, we will not meet. 

     Dyan 

 

UPCOMING SHOW 
 

As of 11-20-20, this show was scheduled to happen as planned.  
Please check beforehand to verify it’s status. 

 

 
December 5th: Collector’s Show 

Memorial Hall 

Carthage MO 
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 Ozarks’ Coin Club Minutes 

November 3, 2020                                 
 

Our monthly meeting was held at the Discovery Center.   
Due to current Covid 19 restrictions we did not have a social hour, food or drinks. There were 25 adults and 11 
youth present, for a total of Thirty-six (36).  
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:03 p.m by our President Nancy R. 
 

Nancy thanked everyone for coming.  
 

Coin Show – Jim C felt the show was a smashing success.  We had lots of good help this year.  We already 
have 20 dealers signed up for next year with 40 tables sold.   
 

Nancy thanked Judy and Jim C for doing a wonderful job.   
 

We will not have a banquet next month.  We will have an auction, the awards ceremony and a year end review 
video. 
 

Our board meeting is next week.  See Flying Eagle for date. 
 

It is that time of year again. If Springfield Pubic Schools are closed, we will not have a club meeting. 
 

Please let us know if you would like to give a presentation next year. 
 

Someone is looking for a plastic holder for their West Point quarters.  Please let us know if you know where to 
find them. 
 

Nancy introduced new members.  Jill, Roy, Robert and Jeffrey S.  Parents with two YNs.  
 

Jim G – We had 3 YNs who exhibited at the coin show.   
This year 3rd place award went to Thomas S. The title of his display “Springfield Cardinals Coins & Exonu-
mia”.  Thomas received 4 Walking Liberty half dollars 1936, 1937S, 1941D and 1943.  2nd place award went 
to Jonathan U. The title of his display “Franklin Half Dollars”. Jonathan received 1879 Morgan Dollar and 
1891S Morgan Dollar.  1st place award went to Stephanie S. The title of her display “Olympic Coins”.  Stepha-
nie received Indian Head Penny Collector Panels 1879-1909 (except 1885) and 30 different Indian Head Cents 
along with stamps.   Participation awards went to all exhibitors. They received: Thomas - 1999 Proof Set; Jon-
athan - 2006 Proof Set; Stephanie - 2005 Proof Set. 
 

Birthday 
November - Holly – 2016 1/10 oz Mexican Libertad 

                        
YN program – World War II coins and currency 
 

The auction started at 6:22 p.m. and ended at 6:55 p.m. Thank you to David N and Don F for conducting the 
auction and Don E for assisting. 
 

The following items were won as door prizes.  You must be present to win a door prize. 

Kennedy Half dollar & Sacagawea Dollar in plastic 
2003 Kennedy Half P&D & Sacagawea Dollar P&D 
1972 Canada Silver Dollar 
4 Coin set from Cape Verde 
5 Coin set From Brunei 
25 Foreign Coins 
Korea Currency 1000 Won 
2 Qatar Currency 1 and 5 Riyals 
 

Adult 
Half ounce silver round 
1964 Proof Set      
                                         Club minutes continued next page 

YN 
1892 & 1905 Indian Head Cents 
1916-1919 P,D,S Lincoln Cents 
4 - Buffalo Nickels – full dates 
Mercuy Dimes 1940S, 1942S, 1945S 
Ike Dollar 1776-1976D 
SBA Dollar 1979D, 1979S,1979(2) narrow & 
wide rim 
1981 Proof Set 
1985 Proof Set 
Buffalo Nickel Folder with 20 coins 
1971 Mint set with stamps 
Three rare coins in plastic holder 1 cent, 5 cent  



Ozarks’ Coin Club Board Meeting 
November 10, 2020 

 

Present:   Kathy K, Nancy R, Jim G, Jim C, Judy C, Brian S, and Mike R 
 

Meeting called to order by our president Nancy R at 6:09 p.m.     
 

2020 year’s presentation: 
Dec – Awards, club video presentation and regular meeting 
2021 year’s presentation: 
Jan – YN Auction 
  

2020 Coin Show – We were not charged for the bigger room. We will probably will return to the center room 
next year.  
 

Presentation possibilities for 2021- Numismatic YouTube videos. We will ask members to give a presentation. 
 
Bonding - Brian will move forward with the application process.   
 

Brian sent an email to the Discovery Center concerning the lighting of the parking lot and the light over our 
plaque. Brian has not received a response.  Nancy will follow up.  
 

2021 Budget – Brian is working on the budget and will present it to the Community Foundation of the Ozarks. 
 

Financials: October: Truman Carter Account: Beginning balance $8,501.02 
  Expenditures $7,409.07 
  Checks not cleared $1,549.00 
  (Annual Truman Carter Funds released $10,800.00) 
  Deposits $13,615.00 
  Interest $0.09 
  Ending balance $13,158.04 

        The bank statement was reviewed and approved by Jim C and Mike R 
 

Past Financials not previously published: 
         March: Truman Carter Account: Beginning balance $8,871.58 

  Expenditures $297.61 
  Checks not cleared $0.00 
  Annual Truman Carter Funds released $.00 
  Deposits $65.00 
  Interest $0.07 
  Ending balance $8,639.04 

        The bank statement was not reviewed by the board due to COVID 
 
          Board Minutes continued next page 

Club Minutes continued 
 

Drawing for the Certificate this month is worth $5.00. Phil S’ name was drawn; he was not present.   Next 
month’s drawing will be worth $10.00. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Please remember the club meeting starts at 6:00 p.m. while we are observing social      
distancing. 

Be sure to check out website, www.ozarkscoinclub.weebly.com for up to the 
minute closures due to weather! 



Board Minutes continued 
 
 

                   April: Truman Carter Account: Beginning balance $8,639.04  
  Expenditures $0.00 
  Checks not cleared $0.00 
  Annual Truman Carter Funds released $.00 
  Deposits $0.00 
  Interest $0.07 
  Ending balance $8,639.11 

        The bank statement was not reviewed by the board due to COVID 
 
                   May: Truman Carter Account: Beginning balance $8,639.11  

  Expenditures $0.00 
  Checks not cleared $0.00 
  Annual Truman Carter Funds released $.00 
  Deposits  $0.00 
  Interest $0.07 
  Ending balance $8,639.18 

        The bank statement was not reviewed by the board due to COVID 
 

                   June: Truman Carter Account: Beginning balance $8,639.18 
  Expenditures $657.00 
  Checks not cleared $70.00 
  Annual Truman Carter Funds released $.00 
  Deposits $300.00  
  Interest $0.07 
  Ending balance $8,282.25 

        The bank statement was not reviewed by the board due to COVID 
 

                    July: Truman Carter Account: Beginning balance $8,282.25 
  Expenditures $478.00 
  Checks not cleared $100.00 
  Annual Truman Carter Funds released $.00 
  Deposits $230.00 
  Interest $0.08 
  Ending balance $8,034.33 

        The bank statement was not reviewed by the board due to COVID 
                      
Mike R made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jim C seconded the motion.  The motion carried. The meeting 
adjourned 8:16 p.m.   

THANK YOU  

 

To the following YNS for helping with at the show: 
 

With food: Holly P, Grant P, Stephanie S, Thomas S, 
Nathan U, and Jonathan U. 

 

With dealer set up/take down: Nyle A, Gavin B and 
Carson B, Stephanie and Thomas S.  



 
FOR OUR VETERANS 

 
 I wanted to do an edition of “If Coins Could Talk…” for Veterans Day. But unexpected space limita-
tions did not allow for that. While I’m saddened we’re missing out on the stories the guest could tell, I wanted 
to recognize the veterans in our club from all the wars. In particular, I wanted to give a shout out to the ones in 
my family: cousins, grandparents, uncles and my father. My family had 3 in Vietnam, so the Vietnam Veter-
ans Memorial commemorative holds a special place for me. There is a popular hair band from the 1990s that 
has a song with the lyrics “...in a time I don’t remember and in a war he can’t forget…” Unfortunately this is 
very true for veterans of many wars, not just Vietnam, and their families, especially mine.  
 
 The Vietnam Veterans commemorative came out in 1994 and was to commemorate the 10th anniver-
sary of the Vietnam Veterans Memorial in DC. The design features the hand of a veteran pressed against the 
names of those with whom he served. The National Monument stands in the background. The reverse depicts 
the Armed Forces Expeditionary Medal, Vietnam Service Medal and the Republic of Vietnam Campaign 
Medal. It’s a touching tribute, and a personal favorite of obverse designer and former U.S. Mint Chief Engrav-
er John Mercanti.  
 

  
 So THANK YOU to all who have served. To all who have given the greatest sacrifice of all. To all 
who are currently serving. Without service members throughout the years, our future would look very differ-
ent.  
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Coin of  
the Month 

https://www.usmint.gov/learn/kids/library/america-the-beautiful-quarters/marsh-billings-rockefeller 

Marsh-Billings-Rockefeller National Historical Park Quarter 

 
The Marsh-Billings-Rockefeller National Historical Park in Vermont is the only national park dedi-

cated to conservation. Conservation is the care and protection of natural resources for future use. 
The park was the home of George Perkins Marsh, who was one of America’s first conservationists. 

Later, the park was the home of Frederick Billings, who was also a famous conservationist. 
The most recent owners, Laurance S. and Mary F. Rockefeller gave the land to the American public. 

In 1992, the land became a national park, dedicated to conservation. 

 
 
 
Reverse 
Shows a young girl planting a Norway spruce seedling near an    
established tree, continuing the life cycle of the forest. 
 
 
 
Obverse 
Features the portrait of George Washington by John Flanagan, used 
on the quarter-dollar coin since 1932. 
  


